TSC Report to the Board, 6-20-19

(TSC members attending the Board meeting: Susan Greenberg, Diane Guernsey, Lenore 
Lupie, Marietta Api)

1) COMMITTEES AND TASK FORCES—UPDATES

      Staff, Office & Social Media:
Ministerial search—Adelaide is the point person. We have a candidate, Viola Abbitt, who'll be interviewed on June 22 by the FUSW and Poughkeepsie search teams (Craig will attend too).

Ministerial exit interviews—Craig is the point person. July date, participants TBD by Board.
      Sunday Services:

Summer services—Sue Pilko and Steve Varnis have agreed to be coordinators.
Sunday services (aka Worship)—Current members: Diane Guernsey, Richard Slade

Pulpit/guest speakers—This committee needs members. *NB: Sue M. suggested hiring guest speakers from the Ethical Culture congregations in Westchester and Riverdale. Diane asked her to contact them to ask what speakers are available, at what cost, how much lead time is needed, etc.
Program groups—Betsy Kates will meet with PG leaders on July 7. Service dates TBD.
Share the Plate—Diane has asked the Board to consider reinstating this program as it was originally--a monthly offertory, with a year's worth of local nonprofit organizations selected in advance, by the Board, from a roster of groups proposed by FUSW members. Guest speakers from the nonprofits would ideally be present on their Sunday to talk about the organization, etc.
Stone Soup Sunday potluck lunches—Diane has asked the Board to reinstate the Stone Soup Sunday lunches in their original form, on a fixed day every month: the first Sunday of the month, or whatever works best. 

      Religious Education: 
Paul will update the Board. Participants include Paul, Nancy Eisenmann, John Scheuneman, June Sidman and others TBD.

      Pastoral Care:
Pastoral care committee—Arlin's update: “The pastoral care committee is staffing up. I have two people fully committed and two more provisionally committed (pending further information and discussion). What function, if any, the committee would serve if we get a half-time minister is still in flux, but it is already functioning for the summer. It will need to be publicized, and I will heed the board's wishes on that.”

A PC budget question from Arlin: “Re the pastoral care committee, the budget line passed by the congregation would allow a small honorarium for the pastoral care provided--say, $25/hour. I'm thinking a maximum of three hours, with referral when more care is needed to the proper professional or facility. This is hardly compensation, but a way the congregation thanks committee members who are, after all, professionals giving of their professional service. I seriously doubt that all of the $2,000 would be expended this way. Does the board agree with this? Further, if the half-time minister wishes to head up the committee, that is fine with me, but what does the board want? I'm OK either way.”

      Congregational health, self-care and development: 
Caring circles—Kay Semenza and Joan Livingston are coordinating this.

Restorative practices (and other ways to foster communication and community)--We need to plan events, services and workshops, perhaps in consultation with Evin Carvill-Zeimer.

Hospitality—Theresa DeLise and Marietta Api are coordinating. Needed: A system for fall '19 - spring '20, volunteers, etc. If the Stone Soup Sunday lunches are resumed, the dates and details will need to be publicized.
Membership—Still TBD. We need to find people willing to join this vital part of congregational life. Some asks have been made, but no one has signed on yet.
      Stewardship:
Fundraising—Liz Loglisci and Connie Kehoe are coordinating the Stop & Shop scrips program; they plan to start it in the fall. 

A small idea: Might we ask FUSW's talented artists to contribute an image apiece, to be made into a collection of notecards/holiday cards for sale at FUSW, proceeds to go to FUSW?

     PR/Outreach:
FUSW graphic—At Diane's request, Mary Magnussen is considering whether she could create a graphic template for FUSW use, internally or externally, in flyers, posters, brochures, handouts, etc. As Mary said when we spoke: “A picture is worth a thousand words.” We would benefit by a striking, eye-catching visual as a backdrop for announcements about FUSW and its Sunday services, RE programs, concerts, talks and other activities.
Ideas for possible outreach events—Guest speakers/panel discussions/workshops on LGBTQ+ issues,  immigration or other topical issues; concerts, etc.
